Arnside National School

Minutes of the Governors Meeting held on Tuesday 21st September 2010

Mr Dudley opened the meeting at 7.30pm and welcomed new governor, Mrs Leila Grieves.

Present:  Mr I Dudley, Mr A Cook, Mr G Beaumont, Mrs N Till, Mrs G Deane, Mr N Sharp, Mrs J Bratt, Mrs L Grieves, Mrs S Woodburn, Rev’d D Cooper, Mr D Adair, Mr A Capeling, Mrs L Brockbank,  Mrs L Sharp, Mr G Beaumont, Mrs M Inchmore.

Declarations of Interest in respect of Agenda Items:  There were no Declarations of Interest in respect of agenda items.

Apologies:  There were no apologies for absence.

Minutes:  The minutes of the meeting held on 27th April 2010 were proposed as a true record by Mrs N Till, seconded by Mr D Adair, and all governors voted in favour.

Matters Arising:  Mr Cook will address the item, ‘Child Protection Policy’ at the end of the Headteacher’s Report. 

A question was raised about Key Stage 2 SATS, both July 2010 and July 2011.  What had the reaction of parents been to the fact that the Year 6 pupils did not ‘sit’ the SATS test at the end of last term and is anything known about SATS for 2011?

With regard to SATS 2011, there is to be a meeting between the NAHT and the Government later in September, no more is known at this time.  Mr Cook said that several parents had contacted him about SATS last July, many of them to offer their support for the boycott, others with concerns that it may affect their child’s entry to secondary school.  Mr Cook was able to allay their fears by explaining the teacher assessments we have in place at Arnside and which in almost every case in the past have mirrored the SATS outcome.  Secondary schools have their own assessment arrangements when pupils join them in Year 7 which do not rely on SATS results.  Some parents were pleased that their children didn’t have the pressure of taking SATS and overall the feedback was positive.

Governor’s Business Interests:  There were no declarations of Business Interests.

Election of Officers:  The Chair and Vice Chair are in office until 2011.  






Proposed

Seconded

Chair – 4 years 
Ian Dudley
Mrs Woodburn
Mr Beaumont   All voted in favour 2007 - 2011

Vice Chair – 4 years
Nicky Till
Mrs Woodburn
Mr Beaumont
  All voted in favour 2007 - 2011

Treasurer



Graham Beaumont


Safeguarding and Attendance
Mrs Woodburn 

SEN




Mrs Woodburn

Literacy



Mrs Till

Numeracy



Rev’d D Cooper

Link Governor


Mrs Woodburn

Mr Cook asked that the Safeguarding and Attendance roles be combined, he had already spoken to Mrs Woodburn and she was happy to undertake this.

All other officers were happy to stay in their elected roles.

The election of officers and Terms of Reference were proposed by Mrs Till, seconded by Mrs Sharp and accepted unanimously by the governing body.  

Election of Committees:  

Finance



Mr Dudley, Mr Beaumont, Mrs Till, Mr Cook

Performance Management Appeals 
Mr A Capeling

Building Risk Assessment

Mr Adair, Rev’d Cooper, Mr Capeling, 

Mr Cook

Staff Discipline/Grievance

Mr Dudley, Mr Beaumont, Mrs Brockbank, 

Mrs Grieves

Staff Discipline Appeals

Mr Adair, Mrs Till

Pupil Discipline


Mrs Bratt, Mrs Till, Rev’d Cooper

Admission



Mr Capeling, Mrs Sharp, Mr Adair, Mr Cook

Complaints against staff

Mrs Sharp, Mrs Woodburn, Mrs Grieves

The committee members and Terms of Reference were proposed by Mrs N Till, seconded by Mrs L Brockbank and were accepted unanimously by the governing body.  

Headteacher’s Report:  Mr Cook introduced his Headteacher Report explaining that it was quite brief and that a lot of the content was already known to most governors through circular letters and the school web site.  Mr Cook will continue to produce his report but it may be more succinct.  It was suggested that letters could be emailed to parents, this is something that has been discussed in the office and will be looked at in greater detail.

Mrs Woodburn applauded the school’s display at the Westmorland County Show, Mrs Sharp has taken responsibility for the display to date but will be handing it over to the PTA next year.

Mr Cook talked about the Child Protection Policy on display in the staff room.  The policy was ratified by a show of hands.  It was suggested that governors should receive copies of documents to be discussed via email, before the meeting.  The normal procedure is that documents are emailed to governors before the meeting but on this occasion the ‘Child Protection Policy’ was a late addition. 

Mr Cook told the governors that as a National Leader in Education he had agreed to work on behalf of the LA with a partner school in Carlisle to offer support and advice.  Mr Cook had visited the school and staff from the school in Carlisle would be visiting Arnside School and talking to the staff.  

A question was raised about the scrapping of the National Strategies Initiative, what changes would Arnside be making to it’s curriculum?  Mr Cook and Mr Sharp confirmed that small changes may be made but it will remain topic based and at the moment there are no plans for radical changes.  The consensus was, ‘wait and see’ what happens next.

Mrs Woodburn spoke about safeguarding and her contact with Ms Morris the SENCO, and how impressed she is with the way special educational needs are addressed, and also the support for gifted and talented children.

Buildings Report:  Mr Adair reported that he has met with Mrs Ashworth, Cleaner in Charge,to review the Legionella tests she undertakes on a regular basis and that a building inspection is to be arranged after the October half term.

Finance Report:  Mr Beaumont reported the following balances:



Barclays Community Account


2372.16



CCLA Investment Management Ltd


3471.99

As @ 30/06/10 Annie Inchboard Memorial Scholarship Fund
3008.69






Total


8852.84

Mr Dudley explained for the benefit of Mrs Grieves the historic nature of the Annie Inchboard Memorial Scholarship Fund which was set up in the late 1800’s or early 1900’s for the educational benefit of children who attend Arnside School.  Some of this money has been spent on refurbishing the infant playground.  Other monies held may be needed by the school in the future.  As a Voluntary Aided school, any building work costing over £2000 results in the school becoming liable for 10% of the total cost.  As mentioned by Rev’d Cooper, a Barchester Loan is available from the Carlisle Diocese.

Mr Dudley said that at the end of July the school budget has a projected deficit of £373, this will even out during the next few months and there are no budget concerns at the moment.

Local Authority Annual Report/SIP:  A copy of the report was given to each governor and Mr Cook explained the document.  Arnside has achieved the highest judgement level and is classed as ‘outstanding’.  The key priorities detailed for the coming educational year are outlined in the document, there were no queries arising from the report.  

Nursery Provision Update:  Building advisers visited school and confirmed that adequate space was available to meet safety regulations but, and this is our preferred option, an extension to an existing classroom would be a viable proposition, and one that we are in a position to afford.  A proposal has been submitted to the County Council for nursery provision at Arnside National School; a six month period of consultation is required.  Mr Cook received a letter from Mr M Tuer, Local Authority indicating that a charge of £3,500 would be made to the school to administer the consultation.  Mr Cook has queried this charge with the Local Authority as 8% of the school budget is kept by the LA to cover this type of expense.  Mr Cook also wrote to Mr Tim Farron, our local MP,  Mr Farron has queried this on our behalf and we await a response from the Local Authority.

The governing body is confident that nursery provision will be provided at Arnside from September 2011.  New arrangements for funding nursery places may mean that the funding may not cover staffing costs.  Discussion with staff and governors will continue but the governing body are fully supportive of the venture.

Academy Status:  Arnside National School registered their interest in Academy Status as a National Support School at the end of the last educational year.  After some discussion it was agreed that not enough is known about the effects of becoming an Academy School so interest will be taken in Seaton Primary School in the west of the county and also of Dallam Secondary School to see what advantages may be gained from this.  A meeting is to be held in November, (led by the Local Authority), outlining the changes that could happen if schools become Academies.  

AOB:  One governor commented on the success of the new format for Sports Day, that there was a good balance between competitive and team events.  He also mentioned the successful Summer Production.  Other governors mentioned the overall good behaviour of Arnside school children.

Date of the next meeting:  Tuesday February 8th 2011 at 7.30pm.

 Mr Dudley closed the meeting at 8.50pm.

Chair of Governors:  …………………………………………
Date:  ………..

(Mr I Dudley)
